
 

Dear P.B.B.C. Family: 

What a busy two days we have had in Israel. Yesterday, we visited Caesarea and some important ports
along the Mediterranean Sea. 

This morning we had our Sunday Morning service on the banks of the Jor
gave us a great challenge on the faith that parts the waters. We then visited one of the oldest cities in Israel,
the city of Tiberias. Tiberias is known for it’s many natural hot springs. In the afternoon, I had the great
privilege of preaching in the hull of a ship while we were anchored in the midst of the Sea of Galilee. From
the Sea of Galilee, we travelled to Capernaum, where we visited the temple where Christ declared that He
was the “Bread of Life”. What a thrill to stand and read the scriptures in the very place where Christ once
taught. 

One of the best aspects of our journey has been the fellowship we have en
of the Baptist for Israel Institute. There are eight student who live here for one year and take their college
classes here on the kibbutz. When they are not studying or taking classes, the are involved in volun
work here in the community. What a great door they have to show their love for Christ, and in turn, portray
the love Christ has for us and the Jewish nation. Sadly, there are so many of God’s chosen people, that still
reject Him as Messiah. he work here is extremely slow, and can often be discouraging. Please pray for
those who labor in this harvest, you will hear more about them later. 

Serving Him… & loving it, 

Bro. Keith
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